
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CLIMATE/CULTURE, ENROLLMENT SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY 

JANUARY 11, 2024 – 4:45 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

ATTENDING: Andrew Lathrop, Danelle Person, Sarah Haynes 

ALSO ATTENDING: Andrew Gonzalez, Superintendent 

  

I. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 4:45 p.m. 

 

II. Athletic Department Games Admission Procedures 

The committee discussed the current procedure for entrance to athletic events. 

Conversations were had about how to improve attendance (specifically increase student 

support). The committee also suggested that increased communication regarding fees to 

games and how to purchase tickets to be shared. 

 

III. Update on Sending Towns 

a. Columbia – Superintendent Gonzalez will be meeting with the Columbia 

Superintendent to have initial conversations about a potential partnership. 

b. Lisbon – We are currently in the first year of a new sending school agreement. 

Ongoing efforts are taking place to build on this relationship. Lyman administration 

presented at Lisbon’s Open House and Lisbon students visited our campus. 

c. Canterbury – Principal Apicelli presented the Canterbury Board of Education. They 

were impressed and interested to learn more about tuition costs and the possibility of 

having more than one town as a sending option for ASTE students. 

 

IV. Alternative High School 

Due to time constraints this was not discussed 

 

V. Community Outreach/Involvement 

a. Tutoring 

b. Read Aloud’s 

c. Service Projects  

Due to time constraints this was not discussed 

 

VI. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:36 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Andrew Lathrop, Subcommittee Chair 
 


